
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear Sir / Madam 
 
RUSHCLIFFE AREA – NOTTINGHAM ROAD, BINGHAM - BUS STOP CLEARWAYS –  
NO STOPPING, AT ANY TIME, EXCEPT BUSES  
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing that the 
following location below is to be formalised as an enforceable marked bus stop clearway and is shown 
on the attached site notice: - 
 
Nottingham Road, Bingham - No Stopping At Any Time, except buses  
 

• RU 0533 – in the lay-by outside numbers 5 - 13 (opposite Chestnut Avenue) 
 
It is proposed that the existing wooden shelter be replaced with a new polycarbonate shelter with solid 
black panels at the rear to maintain privacy for the properties. It is also planned to install a new fence 
around the boundary of the new shelter to separate the gardens form the bus shelter.  
 
The County Council works closely with all public transport operators across the County to identify bus 
stops that suffer from inconsiderate parking. At the location listed above, a new bus stop clearway is to 
be installed that prohibit other vehicles from parking or waiting in the bus stop at the times specified and 
will be clearly identified with new road markings and signage. The main benefits of bus stop clearways 
are to: 
 
• Help the bus align with the kerb to enable better access for disabled passengers and pushchair users; 
• Ease congestion as a correctly aligned bus will not block the road for other road users; 
• Ensure that bus drivers discharge their duty to drop passengers off on the kerb and not on the road; 
• Ensure that bus services operate on time and are not unnecessarily delayed. 
 
Before proceeding further with the bus stop clearways, I wish to consider the views of residents and 
organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are in the form of an objection to 
the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported through the County Council’s 
procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these proposals should reach me in writing  by 
24th September 2021. Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as 
appropriate. If you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 
 
Yours  
 

Steph Walford 
 
Steph Walford (Mrs) 
Senior Improvements Officer 

     

My ref: RU 0533 

Date: 
Email: 

Tel:  

24th August 2021 
tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
0115 977 4742 

  


